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Our Mission: To own and maintain Star Island and such other property as the Corporation may hold or acquire, as a center for religious, educational, and kindred purposes consistent with the principles of the Unitarian Universalist Association and the United Church of Christ.

Our Vision: To create on Star Island an environment that frees all who come to renew spiritually, explore matters of consequence, and gain knowledge about the world as it might ideally be.
We are nearing the midpoint of our conference season, and it has been a fantastic summer so far – the best in recent memory. Generally speaking, our guests have been happy, the food is good, the island looks great and the Pels consistently receive high praise.

I am submitting this brief report as a check-in on selected items. Many additional items will be included in my August report.

COMMUNITY
· The Pelicans are receiving high praise from conferees, and they continue to embrace our two main themes of the summer – Customer Service and Community. On July 15, we hosted a staff appreciation dinner, with seating by “extended family” (12 or so employees from different crews, including managers). At the dinner, we discussed roses and thorns for the season to date, and discussed ways we might prevent the notorious “mid-season slump.” This proactive Community Initiative effort was well received and generated several great ideas.
· The Unitarian Universalist Alliance of Camps and Conference Centers, of which Star Island Corporation is a member, had a good presence at the General Assembly of the Unitarian Universalist Association (UUA). Special thanks go out to Kris LoFrumento and Dan Gottfried.
· On Thursday, our staff marketing team is meeting with Carey McDonald, UUA Outreach Director, to discuss best practices for outreach and engagement.
· We continue to review the new federal overtime rules, which go into effect on December 1.

ECONOMIC

· As of July 15, we received 3,422 registrations representing 18,812 bed nights (96% of our 19,650 bed night goal). Please see the attached bed night report for more details. Last year at this time, we had registrations for 17,672 bed nights (90% of our 19,550 bed night goal), and in 2014 at this time, we had 17,989 bed nights (93% of our 2014 goal). Overall, we are pleased to be significantly ahead of pace compared to last year, and we are optimistic that we will meet or exceed our budgeted bed night goal for this season. As of July 15, we needed to achieve 838 (net of cancelations) bed nights to reach our budgeted goal.

· 17 conferences and groups have exceeded their budgeted bed night goal, and we anticipate several others will reach or exceed their goals before the season is over.
· We are currently projecting a net operating gain of $211K – please see the attached June Financials for more information.
· We are making good progress on the next draft of our Long Range Integrated Financial Planning Tool, which will be presented on schedule at the August 29 Board meeting.

· The Trustees of the Permanent Trust had a special on-island meeting on July 15, which included a business meeting and a tour of the island. On July 14, the value of the Trust was $3.981 million – exceeding the previous all-time high of $3.964 million as of June 30, 2007; this important milestone was acknowledged and celebrated.
ENVIRONMENT

· On the wastewater treatment facility front, we submitted our Clean Water State Revolving Fund’s (CWSRF) pre-application on June 30. We anticipate that we will soon learn more about some of our outstanding questions (e.g. the terms of the collateral arrangement). We continue to proceed with planning, design, etc. anticipating a project start date of September 2017 and a project end date of June 2018 (so that the new system will be on line for the 2018 conference season).
· We have received high praise for the many improvements made this year, including our Atlantic projects (new fire escape, railings (still in progress) and refurbished west and south walls), the increased drinking water storage capacity (including being able to flow drinking water from every faucet on island), and the renovated bathrooms (including the 3rd and 4th floor Oceanic tower bathrooms and the 2nd floor Gosport West bathroom).

· We are projecting going over budget on a few capital projects this year – some due to unanticipated costs associated with budgeted projects, and others due to unbudgeted projects that needed to get done. Please see the attached June Financials for more information.
· Our contact at the Trust for Public Land, who has been on vacation with no email or phone access for a couple of weeks, returns to work this week, and we hope to connect with him soon (with the hope of having something to report to the Board at its July 26 meeting).
STEWARDSHIP

· Please see Pam Smith’s Development Report, attached, for how we are progressing towards our 2016 development goals, as well as many other exciting things happening on the development/stewardship front.

· As of June 30, our Annual Fund (AF) had realized $126,147 in gifts, with a pledge balance of $17,130, for a total of $143,277 (30% of our 2016 goal of $480,000). Please see the attached June AF Comparison Report for more information. The following chart compares 2016 to the previous two years:

	Year
	Realized Gifts
	Pledge Balance
	Total
	Total Donors

	2016
	$143,277
	$17,130
	$126,147
	422

	2015
	$101,681
	$10,300
	$91,381
	321

	2014
	$104,565
	$13,370
	$91,195
	426


· Our strategic plan working group has prepared the attached, revised Draft Strategic Plan, 2017-2020, which includes excellent input from Corporation members. We look forward to hearing from the Board on July 26, after which we anticipate finalizing a draft to bring before the Board for approval at a subsequent meeting.

· We are looking forward to our main centennial event, this Friday and Saturday.
· The Outreach and Engagement Committee met on June 21 to discuss several topics.
· Please find attached a draft 2016-2017 Board meeting calendar, which will be discussed on July 26. 
· Star volunteers served another dinner at Salvation Army on July 10. Star Island staff made the dinner and brought it in to the soup kitchen, supplemented by dishes brought by several volunteers. We are proud to be offering this community service in the name of Star Island.
· We received a $25,000 grant from the McIninch Foundation and a $2,000 grant from the New Hampshire Charitable Foundation and the Putnam Foundation, both in support of the Fund for the Oceanic.
· At the All Star 1 Stunt Night on July 7, we received a big check (literally) from Lois Williams for $300,000. This significant gift will enhance the Celia Thaxter Museum/Vaughn Cottage, support projects highlighting the rich history of the Isles of Shoals (including history panels), renovate and enlarge the Rutledge Marine Lab and Brookfield, and underwrite programming related to Shoals history, marine education and environmental stewardship. News of the gift has spread quickly over social media and other media such as www.seacoastonline.com/news/20160714/star-island-gets-300k-gift-to-expand-educational-outreach.
Happy Centennial Star Island Corporation – it has been a momentous 100 years since the dedication of the island in 1916, with some downs and mostly ups. We are hitting our stride as we enter our second century!
With Star Spirit,
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Joe Watts

Chief Executive Officer
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